
OF THE USURY LAWS IN CANADA.

-No. 2.-

Copy of a LETTER from B. Hawes, Esq., to IL S. Atcheson, Esq.

Sir, Downing-street, 5 April 1847.
I A M directed by Earl Grey to acknowledge the receipt of your letter of the

20th ultimo, with its several enclosures, on the subject of the Usury Laws in
force in Canada, and the obstacle which they present to the influx of capital
into the Province; and I am to acquaint you, that his Lordship will forward
your representation on this subject to the Governor of Canada, with instructions
to him to consult lis Executive Council as to the propriety of proposing to the
Legislature of the Province a repeal of the laws in question. Ris Lordship will
further express to the Governor bis own opinion in favour of the repeal of
those laws.

I have, &c.
(signed) B. Hawes.

No. 2.
B. !!awes, Esq., to

E 'q., r Apil 1847.


